





Date: November 25th, 2020

## Circular No :37/ AY 2020-2021 Subject: COVID-19 testing for Grade 6-10 students, and second term plans

Dear Parents,

We look forward to welcoming our students again on January 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2021, for the start of the second term.

Parents indicated the study model for the second term that they prefer, whether their children in Kindergarten and Grade 1-5 will be Fully Online or will join the alternative week model for Face-to-Face studying.

Parents of students in Kindergarten and Grade 1-5 must take note that we plan to keep the alternative week A and B groups as per the first term where possible and will inform parents of any changes to the groups and their teachers that might occur due to the increase in numbers for face-to-face teaching.

As per DOH and ADEK's regulations, students in Grade 6-10 will have to get a negative COVID-19 test result before entering the school for face-to face studying. ADEK will inform the school of the test dates and centres for Grade 6-10 students' COVID testing.

More information regarding the 2<sup>nd</sup> Term class allocations and COVID-19 testing for Grade 6-10 students will be communicated with parents before January 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2021.

Enjoy the winter break with your children, and please adhere to social distancing and safe and healthy actions that will benefit all.

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown **Principal Director** 















التاريخ: 25 نوفمبر 2020

## تعميم رقم: 37 / العام الأكاديمي 2020-2021 الموضوع: عودة المدرسية لطلاب الصفوف من سادس الى العاشر في الفصل الثاني وإجراءات فحص كوفيد 19

السّادة أولياء الأمور الكرام، تحيّة وبعد

تستعد المدرسة لاستقبال طلابنا في صفوف من السادس الى العاشر يوم 3 يناير 2021 لبدء الفصل الدراسي الثاني.

اختار أولياء الأمور نموذج التعلم الخاص بالفصل الدراسي الثاني المناسب لأطفالهم، ويجب على أولياء أمور الطلاب من رياض الأطفال الى الصف الخامس أن يأخذوا في الاعتبار أننا نخطط للاحتفاظ بالأسبوعين البديلين (أ) و (ب) وفقًا للفصل الدراسي الأول حيثما كان ذلك ممكنًا وسنبلغ أولياء الأمور بأي تغييرات قد تحدث للمجموعات ومدرسين بسبب زيادة أعداد التدريس طلاب التعليم الهجين.

وفقًا لتعليمات دائرة التعليم والمعرفة وهيئة الصحة بأبوظبي، سيتعين على الطلاب التعليم المباشر وجها لوجه في الصفوف من السادس الى العاشر الحصول على نتيجة سلبية لاختبار كوفيد 19 قبل دخول الى المدرسة. ستقوم دائرة التعليم والمعرفة بإبلاغ المدرسة بمواعيد الاختبار ومراكز فحص كوفيد 19 للطلاب.

سيتم تزويد أولياء الأمور المزيد من المعلومات حول الفصل الدراسي الثاني واجراءات فحص كوفيد 19 لطلاب الصف السادس إلى العاشر قبل يوم 3 يناير 2021.

استمتع بعطلة الشتاء مع أطفالك، وبرجي الالتزام بالتباعد الاجتماعي والإجراءات الآمنة والصحية التي تعود بالفائدة على الجميع.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،







